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Media Release 

Throne Speech slams the door on additional funding for child care 
Moncton, Oct. 17, 2007 –  It is news to New Brunswick families  that Stephen Harper’s government has delivered on child care,  say child care advocates responding to last night’s Throne Speech. 

 “Any parent knows that a $100 monthly voucher doesn’t create child care and without child care there is no choice,” says Laudia LeBlanc of the New Brunswick Child Care Coalition. “Harper’s claim is particularly misleading given that few New Brunswick families can access licensed care, fees remain unaffordable and we have the poorest paid and trained child care workforce in the country.”
In New Brunswick, 14% of children aged 0-12 can access a regulated child care program. Because child care programs are not funded as other public services such as schools and libraries, fees are high. They range between just under $3 000 per year for after school care to over $6 000 per year for infant care. Low wages lead to low training levels and high staff turnover rates which affects the quality of care.
Harper’s plan to legislate limits to the federal spending power demonstrates his continued hostility towards investing in child care; a hostility he demonstrated when in his first act as Prime Minister he cancelled the child care plan negotiated with the provinces,” says Jody Dallaire, the Coalition’s Coordinator. “Although child care is a provincial responsibility, federal leadership is essential. Federal transfer money will allow the provincial government to move more quickly in making quality child care available and affordable to New Brunswick families.”
“The Tories are misusing Quebecers’ desire to control their own social institutions to cover their actions,” says Dallaire. “But Parliament has all the practical tools it requires to both protect and expand social programs while respecting Quebec’s distinct status.” 

Bill 303, The Early Learning and Child Care Act, scheduled before Parliament this session does just that.  It places conditions on provinces and territories that receive federal funding for child care but it also explicitly recognizes Quebec’s right to set its own standards.  
A non-profit, membership-based organization that includes both organizational and individual members from across the province, the New Brunswick Child Care Coalition promotes quality, universally accessible, non‑profit and publicly funded and regulated child care services, with trained and adequately remunerated staff, for all New Brunswick children who want or need it.

For more comment contact:

Jody Dallaire, Coordinator, New Brunswick Child Care Coalition 506-855-8977 or  506-878-8666.
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